From: Davis, Felicia
Sent: Thursday, December 18, 2014 3:37 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Cc: Beaudet, Matthew; Hopkins, Marlene; Meyer, Kenneth
Subject: Donation of Unreturnable Gifts 

 

Dear Executive Director Berlin,
 

On December 18, 2014, Department of Buildings received the delivery of two Lou Malnati’s.  According to the packing slip, the package contains one cheese and one pepperoni pizza.  I am not sure of the value. The gift was sent by Pangea Properties.  I phoned Steven Joung, President of Pangea properties and reminded him of the Department’s Zero Gift Policy and informed him the Department will be donating the gifts. 

 

Additionally,  the Department received a package of baked goods from the Misericordia Flour & Hearts Bakery.  The note card, indicates it is a gift from Mr. Don Seefeldt of Mark I Restoration.  I have phoned Mr. Seefeldt to remind him of the Department’s Zero Gift Policy and informed him the Department will be donating the gifts.

 

As the Department cannot accept the gifts under its No Gift Policy or under the City Ethics Ordinance, please note that the Department will donate the gifts on behalf of the City to a non-profit organization as allowed by and in compliance with Section 2-156-144 of the City Ethics Ordinance.  The Department will donate the gifts to The Pacific Garden Mission at 1458 S. Canal St., in Chicago.  The Pacific Garden Mission is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization and a homeless shelter in the South Loop.   http://www.pgm.org 

 

The Department of Buildings is grateful to the Department of Cultural Affairs and Special Events for coordinating the delivery of the gifts to the facility.

 

Please feel free to contact me if your require any additional information.

 

Felicia Davis
Commissioner
Department of Buildings
